

FIRST QUARTERLY TEST 2025**Date:** April 12th, 2025**Time:** 60 minutes**PART 1. GRAMMAR AND VOCABULARY****Bài 1. Chọn từ có phần gạch chân có cách phát âm khác so với các từ còn lại:**

- | | | | |
|----------------------|------------------|------------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. <u>though</u> | B. <u>enough</u> | C. <u>cough</u> | D. <u>rough</u> |
| 2. A. <u>chair</u> | B. <u>cheap</u> | C. <u>chorus</u> | D. <u>child</u> |
| 3. A. <u>missed</u> | B. <u>closed</u> | C. <u>called</u> | D. <u>planned</u> |
| 4. A. <u>physics</u> | B. <u>basic</u> | C. <u>sailor</u> | D. <u>subject</u> |
| 5. A. <u>health</u> | B. <u>ready</u> | C. <u>heavy</u> | D. <u>appear</u> |

Bài 2. Chọn đáp án đúng nhất:

- Which country is _____: Mexico or Costa Rica?
A. big B. the bigger C. bigger D. the biggest
- Thomas has _____ his sister does.
A. as friends as B. more friends as C. many friends than D. more friends than
- It is one of _____ books I have ever had.
A. most useful B. most useful than C. the most useful as D. the most useful
- "John's grades are really bad." - "Yes, but Tim are _____."
A. the worse B. badder C. worst D. worse
- He finds physics _____ other science subjects.
A. far more difficult than C. too more difficult than
B. much difficulter than D. more much difficult than

Bài 3. Sử dụng các cấu trúc câu bị động đã học để hoàn thành các câu sau:

- Will Mr. Brown have the porter _____ (carry) his luggage to his car?
- Maria is having her hair _____ (cut) tomorrow.
- Have the Christmas cards _____ (send) to your family?
- She has the dog _____ (groom) every month.
- I will have my assistant _____ (prepare) the presentation for the meeting.

Bài 4. Sử dụng cấu trúc với “too” và “enough” để viết lại các câu sau sao cho nghĩa không đổi:

1. The coffee is hot. I can't drink it.

→ _____

2. The weather today isn't good. We can't go out.

→ _____

3. Emma can't carry that box, it's very heavy.

→ _____

4. These strawberries are ripe. You can eat them.

→ _____

5. The water in the pool was so cold that I can't swim.

→ _____

Bài 5. Hãy điền tên các địa danh được nhắc đến trong các câu sau:

1. This place was founded in 1070 by Emperor Ly Thanh Tong to worship Chinese philosopher Confucius. It then became the first university of Vietnam.

This is _____.

2. The government decided to keep President Ho Chi Minh's body intact and placed it in this place so that people can come to commemorate and visit him.

This is _____.

3. This is an iconic structure situated in Ha Giang province, Vietnam. Positioned at the northernmost point of the country, it is marked as a symbol of national unity and independence.

This is _____.

4. This is the largest natural lake in Hanoi. It was originally a part of the nearby Red River. It can also be considered an iconic place of the capital city of Vietnam.

This is _____.

5. This is a natural freshwater lake in the heart of Hanoi. Around the 15th century, it was associated with the legend of King Le Thai To returning the magical sword to the turtle deity.

This is _____.

PART 2. READING

Đọc văn bản sau và thực hiện các yêu cầu bên dưới:

Thanksgiving is celebrated in the US on the fourth Thursday in November. For many Americans it is the most important holiday apart from Christmas. Schools, offices and most businesses close for Thanksgiving, and many people make the whole weekend a vacation.

Thanksgiving is associated with the time when Europeans first came to North America. In 1620 the ship the Mayflowers arrived, bringing about 150 people who today are usually called Pilgrims. They arrived at the beginning of a very hard winter and could not find enough to eat, so many of them died. But in the following summer Native Americans showed **them** what foods were safe to eat, so that they could save food for the next winter. They held a big celebration to thank God and the Native Americans for the fact that they had survived.

Today people celebrate Thanksgiving to remember these early days. The most important part of the celebration is a traditional dinner with foods that come from North America. The meal includes turkey, sweet potatoes (also called yams) and cranberries, which are made into a kind of sauce or jelly. The turkey is filled with stuffing or dressing, and many families have their own special recipe. Dessert is pumpkin made into a pie.

On Thanksgiving there are special television programs and sports events. In New York there is the Macy's Thanksgiving Day Parade, when a long line of people wearing fancy costumes march through the streets with large balloons in the shape of imaginary characters. Thanksgiving is considered the beginning of the Christmas period, and the next day many people go out to shop for Christmas presents.

1. In the United States, Thanksgiving is ____.

- A. celebrated as a public holiday
- B. a religious celebration held by Christians only
- C. more important than Christmas
- D. apart from Christmas

2. According to the passage, Pilgrims are ____.

- A. people who traveled to America by ships
- B. trips that religious people make to a holy place
- C. people who left their home and went to live in North America in 1620s
- D. Native Americans who live in North America

3. In the second paragraph, the pronoun "them" refers to which of the following?

- A. Pilgrims
- B. the Mayflowers
- C. Native Americans
- D. Schools

4. Why did many Pilgrims die during their first winter?

- A. They were attacked by wild animals. B. They had no warm clothes.
C. They couldn't find enough food. D. They caught a disease from Native Americans.

5. Which food is NOT mentioned as part of the Thanksgiving dinner?

- A. Turkey B. Sweet potatoes C. Cranberry sauce D. Mashed carrots

6. What does Thanksgiving usually mark the beginning of?

- A. Summer break B. The Christmas period C. Football season D. A new school year

7. Which of the following is NOT true?

- A. Christmas comes less than a month after Thanksgiving.
B. In the US, Thanksgiving is not a national holiday; it's a religious holiday.
C. The Macy's Thanksgiving Day Parade is colorful and exciting
D. Thanksgiving was originally celebrated by the first Europeans in North America to thank God for their survival.

8. All of the following statements are mentioned EXCEPT ____.

- A. People celebrate Thanksgiving to thank God.
B. People usually have traditional dinners on Thanksgiving.
C. There are lots of entertainments on Thanksgiving.
D. People go to churches for religious services on Thanksgiving.

9. Which of the following statements is not TRUE about Thanksgiving?

- A. turkey, yams and pumpkin pies are served.
B. people join in the Macy's Thanksgiving Day Parade.
C. people wear colored costumes marching through the streets.
D. people go out to shop for Christmas presents.

10. What is the purpose of the passage?

- A. To compare how Thanksgiving was celebrated in the past and today.
B. To give an overview of a popular celebration in the US.
C. To explain the existence of a celebration in the US.
D. To introduce a Native American culture.

PART 3. LISTENING

1. Look at the map and listen to the directions while you do the exercises:

A. The speaker gives directions to the _____.

B. The speaker gives directions to the _____.

C. The speaker gives directions to the _____.

D. The speaker gives directions to the _____.



2. Listen to the audio and fill in the blanks:

A WEATHER FORECAST

Hello and good morning! Well, we're off to a good start in the south this week, as most of the rain from the weekend has (1) _____ – just a few patches of cloud and maybe some showers here on the east coast. They'll all clear up by (2) _____, though. Over the next day or so, London and the area around Kent can expect a couple of isolated showers, but mostly dry through until (3) _____.

It's not such good news for the north-west this week, I'm afraid: more wet weather, and not a lot of (4) _____. Some of today's showers will be heavy – and even thundery in Manchester and across the Pennines. Leeds will escape the thunderstorms, with drizzle and light rain only throughout the rest of the day and (5) _____.

Elsewhere it becomes dry today, but with some foggy patches towards Wales. In (6) _____, tomorrow morning will see a dry, (7) _____ start in most places, with high temperatures throughout the week. We might see one or two thunderstorms appearing as the week goes on, with temperatures everywhere at 29 to 30 degrees.

By the weekend, unfortunately, the dry weather will make way for mostly (8) _____ skies and rain. The rain will move from Scotland, down towards the north and reach the south coast by (9) _____ afternoon. Temperatures, at least, will stay mostly warm at around (10) _____ degrees for the weekend. It might feel like a nice change from the (11) _____ twenties and early thirties we'll see in the week. That's all from me until tomorrow. Enjoy the mini-heatwave while you can!